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Executive Director Update 
 
These are difficult times for the Public Works Board and the Public Works Assistance Account 
(PWAA). As many of you know, the State has been wrangling with fully funding education as 
constitutionally required. The PWAA has been significantly impacted in the name of these efforts 
ς yet the education issues are still not fully addressed. The PWAA cannot fix this problem. A 
choice should not be made between either Education OR Infrastructure; our communities need 
BOTH. 
 
The PWAA was created by the legislature to assist local governments in meeting their infra-
structure needs. Local governments have funded this dedicated account with their utility taxes. 
¢ƘŜ ƭŜƎƛǎƭŀǘǳǊŜΩǎ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ƛƴǘŜƴǘ Ƙŀǎ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ: Over $2.6 billion has been invested in local 
government infrastructure ensuring public health and safety, a healthy environment, and job 
creation. Without this resource, the sustainability and affordability of infrastructure for 
²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴΩǎ ŎƛǘƛȊŜƴǎ ƛǎ ƧŜƻǇŀǊŘƛȊŜŘΦ 
 
The Board approved a recommended loan list at their October business meeting, recommending 
projects totaling $97.1 million. This list is pending approval by the Legislature. Legislators need to 
know that these are essential infrastructure projects for communities of our state. It is important 
to note that being on the recommended list of projects does not guarantee financing for the 
project. The Legislature must approve the list and appropriate funds before financing can happen. 
 
¢ƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ǘŀǘŜΩǎ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘƛŜǎ ς affordable 
housing. This is not just a King County issue, it is a statewide issue. The Vancouver area vacancy 
rate is between 2.4 and 3.5 percent. Spokane and the Tri-Cities area are also experiencing 
affordable housing shortages. The Board has submitted a budget request for $100 million to assist 
in this effort. Resources will be used to fund traditional Board infrastructure systems that will 
directly result in the construction of additional housing units that meet the needs of low and 
moderate income persons.  
 
~ Cecilia Gardener 
 Executive Director 
 Public Works Board 
 

 
 

{ŜŜ ǘƘŜ tǳōƭƛŎ ²ƻǊƪǎ .ƻŀǊŘΩǎ нлмт wŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŜŘ 
Construction Loan List on the next page. 
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